
 

 

 
Dear Pastors and friends in the ministry,    
 

July 2022 

It was a great month of ministry and blessing.  
It started by introducing our newest Vision Baptist 
Missions missionary.  We ministered to a church with 
several OGTC students, held the annual Our 
Generation Training (OGTC) Missions Camp, as well 
as the third annual Underground Jiaohui Conference, 
and continued teaching and working at the OGTC.  
Lastly, we had a wonderful early surprise at the end of 
the month. 

I was able to introduce our newest VBM 
missionary, Robbie Prater, and his fiancé Lauren 

Herrell, to the Vision Baptist 
Church and the VBM team on 
Thursday June 2nd.  Robbie and 
Lauren are well trained 
missionaries to Paraguay and 
are a couple that love the Lord.  I 
highly recommend having them 
in to present the ministry in 

your church.  On that same night, missionary to 
China, Andy Smith 
was ordained to the 
gospel ministry.  
We are excited how 
God will use these 
two wonderful families for His glory. 

 
  The first Sunday of the month we took several 
training center students over to a church in our area 
and ministered to them.  This gave the training center 
students a great opportunity to serve, and it was a 
blessing to the congregation.  One student preached a 
five-minute message, the others provided the music, 
and I preached.  

 In the early part of June, we had a great 
missions camp for middle school and high schoolers.  
Many came out and 
were challenged to grow 
in the Lord and 
consider giving their life 
to serve Jesus around 
the world.  I enjoyed the 
small group Bible 
studies with the middle schoolers and times to teach 
the high schoolers, as well as preach in the general 
assemblies.  We praise the Lord for the many 

decisions that were made, and trust God will raise up 
many to take the gospel to the world.  

Thanks for praying for our third annual 
Underground Jiaohui conference.  Jiaohui is the 
Chinese word for church.  This conference is a time of 
preaching, praying, and providing information about 
the great need in 
China.  God stirred 
hearts for the need 
for China and we 
trust He will open 
the doors soon. 
 Rebecca continues to do a fantastic job 
teaching and equipping the ladies at the OGTC.  I 
continue teaching my class, as well as had many 
opportunities of ministry of preaching chapel and 
teaching other classes. 

We continue to work hard in renovating the 
Baptist Center for World Evangelism If 
you would like to get involved, please 
visit https://visionmissions.org/ogeo/ 

God blessed us with another 
granddaughter at the end of the 
month!!  Kelsey Victoria Becker was 
born to Robert and Emma (our oldest 
daughter) Becker on June 28th in 
Argentina.  We are so grateful that 
mom and baby girl are doing very well.   

 
Praises and Prayer Requests: 

• Praise God for a great missions camp and 
China conference 

• Praise God for our new granddaughter 
• Pray for Worlds Cheapest Missions Trip, July 

12-15th, that God would work in hearts 
• Pray for God to continue working in decisions 

made during missions camp and China 
Conference 

• Pray for more laborers – time is short! 
 

Thank you so much for your partnership! 
 
Sincerely in Christ,  

Ty and Rebecca Pepperdine

 


